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Hark Back, Move Forward
Many of the most important ideas and values that hold 
true for us today come from an earlier time. These 
guiding principles underpin the conservation move-
ment in America – and they are eloquently manifest-
ed in the 1930 report Proposed Park Reservations for 
East Bay Cities that we now reprint proudly on our 
80th anniversary.

The notions that beautiful landscapes can contribute 
to people’s happiness and well-being, and that every-
one, regardless of economic circumstance, deserves 
access to parks, are part of the legacy of famed land-
scape architect Frederick Law Olmsted Sr. These 
concepts are still very much in play; they inform 
present-day District initiatives like Healthy Parks, 
Healthy People and community outreach programs to 
diverse audiences.

Foreword to the 2014 Reprint of the 
“Olmsted-Hall Report”

Our founding story is a powerful one. “Parks for the 
People!” was the rallying cry of a grassroots cam-
paign in the East Bay region during the darkest days 
of the Great Depression. Far-sighted citizens seized 
an opportunity to save pristine watershed lands from 
development and to preserve them for generations. In 
so doing, they created the first regional park agency 
in the country. 

This report played a pivotal role in that struggle, at 
once lending national credibility to local efforts. The 
comprehensive study was more than a survey of lands 
suitable for parks. It was a compelling statement of the 
need for open space. With its proposed ring of public 
landscapes along the hilltops and shores, it provided 
an expansive vision for the parks movement – one that 
is still relevant today. 

Robert E. Doyle 
General Manager 

East Bay Regional Park District









Frederick Law Olmsted Jr.  Photo courtesy Frederick Law Olmsted National Historic Site, NPS.

January 26, 1934 – Ansel Hall (center) points to a relief map of the proposed parks for the East Bay hills. Viewing the 
map (left to right) are: Mayor W.J. McCracken, Oakland; Mayor E.N. Ament, Berkeley; Supervisor W.J. Hamilton; and 
Elbert M. Vail, then Regional Park Board chairman and first general manager of the East Bay Regional Park District.

Photo courtesy Smithsonian Institution Archives.
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This advertisement appeared November 5, 1934, in the Oakland Shopping News promoting passage of an initiative 
to create the East Bay Regional Park District. The following day, voters approved the Park District’s creation  by a 

greater than 2 to 1 majority. 
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